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21 May 2024 
 

Oliver Caswell 
Oliver Caswell <request-1116290-f3bc5fa0@whatdotheyknow.com> 
 
 
Dear Oliver Caswell 

Re: FOI request FOIAH2324/031 

Further to your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, please find a response to your 
questions below.  
 
 I would be grateful if you could please provide the following information with regards to 

patients treated with Durvalumab (Imfinzi) and Nivolumab. 
 
Where the specified Nov 23 – March 24 timeframe is not possible to provide, could you 
please provide the latest 5 months of data you have, and specify which timeframe this 
covers. 

  
Q1 How many unique total patients were treated in the last 5 months (Nov 23 – March 24) 

with Durvalumab for the following indications? 
 
A) Biliary Tract Cancer 
B) Non-Small Cell Lung Cancer 

  
A1 Zero, we do not stock this drug 
  
Q2 How many unique total patients were treated in the last 5 months (Nov 23 – March 24) 

with Nivolumab for early stage (resectable) non-small cell lung cancer (Stages 1 – 3b). 
  
A2 One patient 
  
Q3 How many unique total patients were treated last month (March 24) with Durvalumab for 

the following indications? 
 
C) Biliary Tract Cancer 
D) Non-Small Cell Lung Cancer 

  
A3 Zero, we do not stock this drug 
  
Q4 How many patients received their first treatment in the last 5 months (Nov 23 – March 24) 

with Durvalumab for the following indications? 
 
E) Biliary Tract Cancer 
F) Non-Small Cell Lung Cancer 
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A4 Zero, we do not stock this drug 
  
 
This information supplied to you is copyrighted to Alder Hey Children's NHS Foundation 
Trust. You are free to use it for your own purposes or for other specific uses permitted in 
the Copyright, Designs and Patents Act 1988. If you wish to use the information, we have 
provided for any commercial purposes including the sale of the information to a third party 
you must first obtain permission from us to do so. If we do grant such permission this may 
involve a licensing agreement and the application of a fee. 
 
Should you not be happy with the information provided you have a right to request a review of our 
response. In the first instance this should be addressed to: 
 
Information Governance Manager 
Eaton Road 
Liverpool 
L12 2AP 
 
If you ask for a review and are dissatisfied with the outcome, under Section 50 of the Freedom of 
Information Act you then have a right of appeal to the Information Commissioner. The Information 
Commissioner’s address is: 
 
Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF  

 
Yours sincerely 

 

Information Governance Team 
Alder Hey Children's NHS Foundation Trust  
 


